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Hong Kong Container Terminal Operators Association (HKCTOA) announced the appointment of 
Mr Lam Hing-man Patrick as the Chairman effective 1 May 2024, succeeding Ms Jessie Chung 
who has retired at the end of April 2024. The executive committee of HKCTOA expressed its 
heartfelt gratitude to Ms Jessie Chung for her contribution in the past 10 years. 

With over 30 years of container port management experience in China, Patrick was the General 
Manager of Xiamen International Container Terminals and Ningbo Beilun Container Terminals.  
Prior to joining HKCTOA, Lam was Chief Executive Officer of HPH Trust and Managing Director of 
Yantian International Container Terminals in Shenzhen.  He attained a Master’s degree in 
International Shipping and Transport Logistics.  

As the Chairman of HKCTOA, Lam will take up roles in public and industry services, including Hong 
Kong Maritime and Port Board, Hong Kong Logistics Development Council, Hong Kong Smart Port 
Task Force as well as Logistics Services Advisory Committee under the Hong Kong Trade 
Development Council.  

Going forward, HKCTOA will continue to work hand in hand with the Government, port and logistics 
stakeholders to enhance the competitiveness of the Port of Hong Kong, and to promote our port as 
an international shipping centre and container transportation hub of the region.   
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